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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held in Rempstone Village Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 12th March 2024.
Present: Cllr R Gower (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr T Beeby, Cllr Y Gardner, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr E Nixon and Cllr J Santoro
Also in attendance:  Rushcliffe Borough Cllr Andy Edyvean, Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) and 2 members of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence
Nottinghamshire County Cllr John Cottee was not present. Cllr Pearson and Cllr Edyvean had attended a meeting in a neighbouring parish regarding the expansion of the Bunny Materials Recycling Facility and joined the meeting at item 5.
2. Declaration of Interests
None.

3. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 16th January 2024
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 16th January 2024 were accepted by the Council as a true and accurate representation of the meeting and signed by Cllr Gower. Matters arising: No plans for a D Day coffee morning have been made as yet. 
4. Open Session

A resident expressed concern about the accessibility in the village due to the poor condition and narrowness of the pavements, in particular when trying to access the two bus stops on Loughborough Road when using her mobility scooter.
A resident reported that he had identified the co-owners of a piece of land on Wysall Lane which the Parish Council may wish to consider as a recreational space. It was noted that there are three raised manholes in the field which may be problematic. The resident will approach the owners and report back if they are interested in talking to the Parish Council about such a use.

5. Borough and County Council Matters

Cllr Edyvean had just attended a meeting regarding the proposed expansion of the Bunny Materials and Recycling Facility. Up to 60% of the HGVs would be coming southbound through Rempstone. Cllr Edyvean noted that Johnson’s Aggregates were in talks regarding a potential contract when the incinerator is built at the power station site. This is a County Council application and both Cllr Cottee and Cllr Adair have submitted objections.

Rushcliffe Borough Council agreed at the full council meeting last week to increase the borough council’s component of the council tax by 2.99%.

Rushcliffe Borough Council is currently carrying out a Smoke Control Zone consultation, this proposes to extend the current control zone to cover the whole of the borough. Early responses indicate little support for this.
6. Highways, Traffic and Footpaths
No updates to report on outstanding highways matters. The Clerk will contact Severn Trent Water to establish what is happening at the sewage pumping station and what permanent plans are being put in place. Cllr Pearson reported that surface water run-off from School Lane is breaking up the road surface and causing water to run into the garden of the property at the bottom of the road. The Clerk will notify Via about the road breaking up on the corner by the pub. No footpath problems reported. 
7. Notts Bus On Demand Service

The Parish Council has submitted a request through Cllr Cottee to have the Notts On Demand bus service extended to included Rempstone. This will be considered by the County Council when they review the on demand services.
8. CCTV Camera Review
Cllr Hunter reported that one further quote had been received. Once the final quote has been received the Council will look to submit funding bids.
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9. Village Events including Village Tidy Up
The village tidy up will take place on Sunday 28th April, full details will be published in the village newsletter. The Council agreed not to enter the Best Kept Village Competition. The Village Hall Committee are holding a prosecco 

party to celebrate 13 years since the new village hall opened.
10. Website Upgrade
The Clerk had suggested that the Council update the website and move to a company who can provide a website template suitable for parish councils. The Council agreed in principle but will defer agreeing the finer details such as storage backup for images etc until the next meeting. 
11. Community Garden Space 
The Council had been in touch with the owner of the land behind The Guesthouse. The owners would potentially consider leasing the land to the Parish Council for use as a community garden space. Cllr Gardner reported that a resident in the village may be interested in leading with such a project, Cllr Gower will liaise with the resident and report back at the next meeting.
12. Planning
24/00161/FUL - Land West Of Bradmore Road And North Of Wysall Road and Land West Of Wysall, Wysall - Construction, operation and subsequent decommissioning of a renewable energy park comprising ground mounted Solar PV with co-located battery energy storage system (BESS) at the point of connection, together with associated infrastructure, access, landscaping and cabling. – Consultation as adjacent Parish – The Council discussed the application in depth and agreed to object. The full response can be viewed on the planning portal.
24/00007/LBC - 6 Main Street Rempstone - Replace the rotten door and frame at the rear of the property with new ones. – PC no objections, RBC listed building consent granted. Cllr Edyvean left the meeting.
13. Finance
(a) Payments for Approval
The payments below were accepted by the Council. 
	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	04.03.2024
	DD
	Bank Charges Feb 4
	HSBC
	£5.00

	04.03.2024
	DD
	Bank Charges Mar 4
	HSBC
	£5.00

	12.03.2024
	Transfer
	Printing Consumables
	R Hague
	£29.45

	12.03.2024
	Transfer
	NALC Membership
	Notts ALC
	£124.88

	12.03.2024
	Transfer
	Hall Hire - 12 Jan
	Rempstone VH
	£30.00

	25.03.2024
	Transfer
	Clerk's Q4 Salary
	R Hague
	£1,108.38


(b) Bank Reconciliation
This had been circulated prior to the meeting and was accepted by the Council.
14. Correspondence
(a) Rushcliffe Town and Parish Forum – 22nd March – Cllr Gardner and the Clerk to attend.
(b) Free Portrait of His Majesty The King – it was agreed to order a portrait for the village hall.
(c) NCC Climate Change Survey – the Council agreed a response to the survey which the Clerk will submit.
15. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
Allotments – plot 7 is still vacant, a bath and other items of rubbish need removing off the site.

Cllr Santoro asked if there had been any feedback on the effectiveness of the mobile speed enforcement vehicle which had been parked on Wymeswold Road on several occasions recently.
Next agenda items to include: Website Upgrade, CCTV Camera Review, Notts On Demand Bus, Annual Governance and Accountability Report, Policy Reviews
16. Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 14th May 2024 at 7.00pm – Rempstone Village Hall – Annual Parish Meeting
Tuesday 14th May 2024 at 8.30pm – Rempstone Village Hall – Annual Meeting of the Parish Council

Meeting closed 9.23pm

